NOTES ON CAASP MEETING, Thursday, September 19, 2013

|The Pyne Center, ALTA, Southington, Connecticut

Present:  Bill Scalise (presiding), Chris Brown, Wayne Theriault, Rob Melillo, Glenda Armstrong, Vicki Gustavson, Mark Hill and Rick Rumsey
1. CAASP will meet on Thursday’s this year changing the venue from Wednesdays last year. The upcoming meetings will be: October 17, November 21, December 12, February 13, March 20, April 24, and May 22. A year-end June meeting will be scheduled in the future when we all figure out the snow day count. 

2. STARS will begin their organizational meeting on October 24 at ALTA from 9:30 to 11:30. Mark will confirm the Camp Sloper organizers by next meeting. Also, a December 5 meeting is scheduled to decide theme and slogan for the conference again at ALTA 9:30 to 11:30. Remember, we are looking for up to 4 students from each program to be STARS and receive the leadership training and organizational skills at these meeting. These students will lead the May 30, 2014 conference at Lincoln College of New England. Bill Will have the updated packet for the next meeting.

3. The Professional development Day has been scheduled for Election Day, November 5, 2013 at Danbury ACE. The Main workshops this year will cover the new Teacher Evaluation, Mental Health Issues in the classroom, Substance Abuse and its effects on Education, HOT Schools Project (To be confirmed) and High School in the Community (To be confirmed). Also, Big Picture Schools Presentation (to be confirmed). Bill will get a save the date flier out this week. Wayne proposed that we change the price structure for the conference this year to $10 for members and $35 for non-members. Remember, Dues for programs remain at $50, which covers the entire program staff and students, $15 for individuals.

4. There seems to be no further movement on the Communities of Practice Initiative, which began last year. Bill Proposed that CAASP form its own Community of Practice and move forward as a group to share best practices and solve problems encountered in the realm of alternative education. More to come about how this will work.

5. HB 6504 (Act Concerning Alternative Education) has moved out of committee at the state legislature. Rob reported the education committee is working on a definition of alternative education and some changes in language. Stay tuned.
Next meeting is Thursday, October 17, Again at ALTA in Southington.

